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RE:  Erb Park and Pool Questions and Answers by Committee 

 

 

At the April 25th Parks and Recreation Committee meeting, the following questions were 

asked and I promised to follow-up on them.  Director Vandehey and I met and have found the 

answers you need to the best of our knowledge. 

 

1. Can we provide the number of times it was reported people went into our stormwater 

ponds?   Zero. 

2. Is DPW willing to cost share for the portion of stormwater from non Erb Park areas?  

Yes, DPW staff is willing to request an appropriate budget adjustment.  Director 

Vandehey, Director Saucerman and I met and money will be budgeted to pay for the 

stormwater needs coming from areas other than Erb Park. 

3. What is the cost to do underground storage?  Our consultant estimated $1.5 - $2 million.   

DPW feels very comfortable with the consultant’s estimate of $1.5 - $2 million based on 

the Appleton East Project. 

4. What changed in the stormwater policy approved this last April?  The only changes to the 

Ordinance that have an impact on this project are (1) the consultant needs to analyze and 

report out the phosphorous, but no treatment is required and (2) there are new runoff 

curve numbers and rainfall intensities that are required to be used in the modeling. 

5. What do we have to do in regards to stormwater and is anything optional?  QUANTITY – 

we have to bring peak discharge to its pre-settlement condition.  QUALITY – we need to 

reduce Total Suspended Solids by 80% or Maximum Extent Practicable (MEP).  No 

infiltration or protective areas. 

 

Please feel free to contact me at 832-5572 with any questions, or by email at 

dean.gazza@appleton.org.   
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